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To: Ohio EMS providers, EMS medical directors, and partners in Ohio’s 
healthcare delivery and medical transportation systems  
From: Carol A. Cunningham, M.D., FAAEM, FAEMS  
State Medical Director, Ohio Department of Public Safety, Division of EMS  
Date: February 16, 2017  
RE: Amendments in the Ohio EMS scope of practice 
  
On February 15, 2017, the State Board of Ohio Emergency Medical, Fire, and 
Transportation Services (EMFTS Board) made the following amendments to 
expand the Ohio EMS scope of practice: 
 

1. Emergency medical responders (EMRs (formerly First Responders)) may 
apply and utilize chest compression assist devices. 

2. Emergency medical technicians (EMTs (formerly EMT-Basics) may apply 
and utilize negative impedance threshold devices. 

3. Emergency medical technicians (EMTs (formerly EMT-Basics) may 
transport patients with central or peripheral intravenous (IV) access 
established if there is no IV infusion. 

 
Analogous with all elements of the Ohio EMS scope of practice, authorization 
from the EMS medical director, who must meet the qualifications cited in the Ohio 
Administrative Code 4765-3-05, is required.  In addition, the EMS medical 
director must provide a written protocol, training, continuing education, and a 
quality assurance program prior to the performance of these patient care measures 
by certified Ohio EMS providers.  While the associated regulatory language and 
education curricula are being developed, these amendments in the Ohio EMS 
scope of practice became effective February 15, 2017.    
 
As a resource to all parties involved, an updated Ohio EMS scope of practice 
matrix that reflects the EMFTS Board’s amendment is now available on the Ohio 
Department of Public Safety, Division of EMS website at 
http://www.publicsafety.ohio.gov/links/ems_scope_practice.pdf. While this matrix  
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provides a brief synopsis, I strongly encourage you to review the citations in 
chapter 4765 of the Ohio Revised Code and the upcoming revised Ohio 
Administrative Code for complete information regarding the Ohio EMS scope of 
practice.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me or a 
member of our staff at the Ohio Department of Public Safety, Division of EMS at 
(800) 233-0785. As always, thank you for your dedicated service to the residents 
and visitors of Ohio and to Ohio EMS! 


